
July 8, 1993 

 

The Mount Joy Township Supervisors held their regular monthly meeting on July 8, 1993, at 7:30 p.m. in 

the Mount Joy Township Municipal Building located at 902 Hoffman Home Road, Gettysburg, Pa.  Hilbert 

and Snyder were present;  Moul was absent.   

 

The minutes of the last regular monthly meeting, June 10, 1993, were approved by motion of Snyder, 2
nd

 by 

Hilbert, motion carried.   

 

The Treasurer’s Report and Bills to be Paid Report consisting of $10,792.05, to be paid out of the General 

Account, checks numbered 6734 through 6746;  and $2,309.94 to be paid out of the Payroll Account, 

checks numbered 1217 through 1221 were approved by motion of Snyder, 2
nd

 by Hilbert, motion carried.   

 

Opening of Bids:   

   FBI Binder   FBI Wearing Course   Total  

 

Roadite    $19.25/Ton   $21.49/Ton    $97,832.00 

 

Hammaker Oil   $18.76/Ton   $21.90/Ton    $98,978.40 

 

Wilson Paving   $19.35/Ton   $23.00/Ton    $103,654.00 

 

Motion made by Snyder to award bid to Roadite of York, 2
nd

 by Hilbert, motion carried.   

 

Subdivisions:   

Harry and Gladys Bowers - changed from 160’ to 180’ called for by ordinance, perc satisfactory;  sewer 

modules to DER.  Hilbert moved to accept subdivision as shown, 2
nd

 by Snyder, motion carried.   

 

Reece and Rebecca Swatsworth - Preliminary plan;  Planning Commission will review.  Located at corner 

of Baltimore Pike and Two Taverns Road;  2.5 acres and house will be retained;  5.7 acres to be integrated 

into property next door. Flood plain on property.  Snyder moved to accept the preliminary plan subject to 

Form B and approval from DER, Hilbert 2
nd

, motion carried.   

 

Road Report:   

Three Foot plastic pipe ordered for Barlow-Two Taverns Rd.  Mowing is being done.  Preparations being 

made to widen Schottie Rd. for paving.   

 

Hillside Estates meeting re:  Curbing scheduled for July 29, 1993, 7:30 p.m. at the Twp. Municipal 

Building.   

 

An estimated proposal has been received from HRG, the engineering firm for the Rt. 97/Lake Heritage 

project of widening the road from Rt. 15 to White Rd. and making turning lanes into Lake Heritage and the 

7-11 store.  HRG will do surveys, preliminary designs, sections and sketches and roadway construction 

plans.  The estimated fee for HRG is $28,500.  Snyder moved to instruct HRG to continue with the project.   

 

Correspondence:   

-Letter from Soil Conservation that gas line is being replaced.   

-Notification that Mr. Sharrah is scheduling a hearing regarding the proposed golf course.   

-Request for $250.00 from YMCA.  

-Soil Conservation District letter that golf course has submitted application.   

-Soil Conservation District letter that Howard Guise is filling in without a plan;  given so many days to 

comply.   

-Adams County Conservation District - Guidelines for projects fees.   

-Annual report from PA Dept. of Transportation re:  deaths, injuries and property damage.   

-Thank-you from SPCA for donation.   



-Letters from DER re:  sewer districts.  County association of supervisors met on June 21, 1993.  A 

representative from Representative Maitland’s office attended.  There seems to be misinformation regarding 

Act 537 and concern over whether the Townships must go to a sewer district.  Representative Maitland has 

been working on this for two to three months.  Letters have been received from DER stating that sewer 

districts are not mandatory.  There is a six-member committee for the state to solve problems.  These letters 

will be retained in the Township files.   

-Solid Waster – County is trying to locate a site for a composting facility.  Thirty-six possible sites from the 

Rt. 97 interchange to Rt. 234 in Tyron Twp.  have been narrowed down to three sites.  Decision will 

probably be made within the next two months.  The municipal solid waste plan must be updated to comply 

with Act 101.   

 

Old Business:  

Fire Companies:  In accord with the request by the Township auditors, Barlow, Bonneauville and 

Littlestown say they will give a letter regarding how the funds were sued.  A letter will be sent to the 

Gettysburg Fire Department.  Gettysburg also needs to give the Township information regarding its fire 

district.   

 

PA 97 - PennDot may pay for the drainage ditch.   

 

Junk Yards - Mrs. Racine will not receive a license at this time.   

 

New Business:   

Marty Miller had a complaint that two persons impersonating DER inspectors were on his property 

Saturday, July 3
rd

.  Township is investigating this.  Mr. Miller called DER - they say they were not out.   

 

Public Comments:   

There were no comments from the floor.   

 

The meeting was adjourned at 8:30 p.m.  

 

Submitted by Bonnie L. Koontz, secretary.   

 


